
101/Trimble 4/2025 

FACT SHEET: Highways 
US 101/De La Cruz Boulevard/Trimble Road Interchange 
Improvement Project 

Overview 
The Santa Clara Valley Transportation Authority (VTA), in cooperation with the City of San 
José and the California Department of Transportation (Caltrans), will modify the De La Cruz 
Boulevard interchange on US 101 in San José. 

Objectives 
The purpose of this project is to: 

• Reduce congestion and improve traffic operations in the vicinity of the US 101/De La Cruz
Boulevard/Trimble Road interchange

• Improve mobility and safety for bicyclists and pedestrians traveling across the interchange
• Update the interchange design to improve safety for vehicles merging onto southbound US

101 from De La Cruz Boulevard
• Replace the Trimble Road overcrossing to meet current seismic and geometric standards

and the City’s Complete Streets policies and guidelines

Project Features 
Some proposed improvements include, and are not limited to, the following: 

• Replacing the Trimble Road overcrossing with a wider structure to accommodate eight
lanes, including exit lanes to north and southbound US 101

• Widening De La Cruz Boulevard with additional lanes in each direction from Trimble Road
to Central Expressway

• Installing a Class I bicycle and pedestrian path along the west side of De La Cruz
Boulevard from Seaboard Avenue to Central Expressway

• Adding a Class IV bikeway from the Seaboard Avenue/ De La Cruz Boulevard / Trimble
Road intersection to the existing Guadalupe River Trail

Capital Cost/Project Funding 
The project cost is estimated to be $76.3 million. VTA and the City funded the cost of the preliminary 
engineering and final design phases of the project. Construction is funded by a combination of VTA 
2016 Measure B and SB1. 

Continued 
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Project Schedule 
Alternatives Analysis and Preliminary Engineering 
Environmental Approval 
Design Completion 
Project Construction (including 1st Year Landscaping) 

November 2012 (Completed) 
March 2016 (Completed) 
March 2021 (Completed) 
August 2021 – Early 2026 

How to Reach Us 
For more information on this project, please call VTA’s Community Outreach at (408) 321-7575, 
(TTY) 408-321-2330. You may also visit us on the web at www.vta.org or e-mail us at 
community.outreach@vta.org. You can visit the project webpage at 
www.vta.org/trimbleimprovement 

http://www.vta.org/
mailto:community.outreach@vta.org
https://www.vta.org/projects/us-101de-la-cruz-boulevardtrimble-road-interchange-improvements
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